Meeting Minutes

SLO Flyers bimonthly meeting for February 13th, 2010

The following officers were present

Tony Gallo - President

Bill Lander - Treasurer

Don Rogers –Secretary

Fred Jacober -Safety

Attendee were Phil Jacober, Gene Kenner, Bob Van Der Walt, Shawn Weaver, Daryl Rickie, Run Burn, Bob Van't Riet, Wade Akle, Martin Bialy, David Hoyt, Pal Genshaw, Gerry Graetz

Tony Gallo called meeting to order at 9:30

The first item of business was that the Club purchased a new lawn Tractor to replace our aging and inoperative one. The purchase was arranged by Wade Akle and his daughter who works at Home Depot. She arranged for a 30% discount for the club and because of our tax exempt status, we also didn't have to pay sales tax. The club thanks Wade and his daughter.

-Use of the tractor will be limited to a couple assigned "drivers". The area to be kept mown short is reduced from previous years to lower the chance of dropping into one of the monster ground squirrel holes and damaging the tractor.

The cows have managed to knock down a section of fencing and did some damage to the flight line barriers. Paul Genshaw, Wade, Akle, Andy Brennan, and Tony Gallo put in some temporary supports. A proper repair of the fence is one of the top items on our work list.

Andy is to schedule some work days for the fence, trailer repairs (we have another roof leak and need a gutter installed along the length of the trailer on both sides. We also need to cut in and install vents to prevent the moisture buildup), Barrier repairs, Clean out the shed and attempt to mice proof it, Clean and seal the flight line tables, and clean the stones and nut husk from the runway.

We are going to schedule our Fun Fly / Pancake Breakfast at the next meeting. It was suggested that the week end before Memorial Day may be a good time.

The combination on the locks will be changed around the first of March.

Don Rogers mad a Motion to lower the dues for Cuesta Students to match the price we charge the Cal Poly Students. Bob Van Der Walker seconded and it passed unanimously.

Bill Lander gave the Treasures reports for December 2009 and January 2010.

NOTE, this meeting started Bills 16th year as Treasurer of SloFlyers

Balances as of 12/31/09 Balances as of 1/30/10		10
\$1904.24	Checking	\$2729.58
\$5302.22	Savings	\$5302.22
\$8011.45	CD (as of 11/30/09)	\$8017.23
\$13,313.67	Total Savings	\$13,319.45
	\$1904.24 \$5302.22 \$8011.45	\$1904.24 Checking \$5302.22 Savings \$8011.45 CD (as of 11/30/09)

Submitted by Don Rogers Secretary